
From: Darling Downs Environment Council info@ddec.org.au
Subject: DDEC's February Newsletter

Date: 31 Januar  2025 at 5:21  m
To:

Dear 

Welcome to the new year, can you believe it is already almost February. 

This year we are hitting the ground running with a big year of actions and events
planned. 

Our two big focus areas getting strong tree protections into the upcoming new
planning scheme for the Toowoomba Region and working with the community to
engage, educate and advocate for ways to improve the rollout of renewable energy. 

These projects, ontop of our general work of community education, member group
support and being a source of assistance and support to community enquiries
keeps me very busy. 

Events of note coming up include the Qld Law Reform Commission Mining lease
objections review community drop in session from 11am to 3pm on Monday 3rd of
February at the Highfields cultural centre. See a flyer below. 

For those who are interested in how our economic systems influence our planet we
are screening the documentary Less is More: Can Degrowth Save the World on
Tuesday 18th of Feb from 6pm. Chats with the maker will follow the 26min doco.
RSVP here. 

In a few months on the 26th of March we will be co-hosting the Shaping Rewables
on the Downs Forum, an opportunity to find out how we can improve the renewable
energy rollout so it respects and benefits nature and the community. Please help us
promote this when registrations open. 

If you want to make this year a year to step up your action for nature please get in
touch about volunteering or just joining our community of active citizens working on
our key campaigns please reply to this email about what you are interested in or
check our positions available here. 

For the earth, 

Ahri Tallon, DDEC Coordinator

Darling Downs Environment Council
https://www.ddec.org.au/
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https://www.ddec.org.au/r?u=M8sMMtRmIUmAI-UHgVK4WT0cHi_3HWYJmkEzEYwU4WYmrs2nCQfrfAXJ9TpQ8R9air4Uxw-2SJ9v_4xGhGr2cg&e=9740d81de0a014410007235374b3e474&utm_source=ddec&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=february_newsletter&n=2
https://www.ddec.org.au/?e=9740d81de0a014410007235374b3e474&utm_source=ddec&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=february_newsletter&n=5
Peter Albion



DDEC Updates

Keep Toowoomba Cool- free bumper stickers now available at DDEC. Sticker image
above. 

Call for Action on Heat Waves in Queensland

Queenslanders are experiencing worsening natural hazards like floods, heatwaves
and severe storms. People are losing their homes and heat and hazards are
impacting our health and livelihoods. Our local governments are key to helping our
communities to prepare and adapt to these changes but they need support and
resourcing from the Queensland Government to succeed.

We need to secure bipartisan commitment to two key priorities:

A business case for QHeat2050 to address the increasing heat risks.
Resources to improve mapping that integrates riverine flooding, coastal
hazards, and nature-based solutions, alongside better science for
QCoast2100.

You have the power to influence this.

By signing this letter today you are sending a strong message to decision makers
including, the Environment Minister, the Shadow Environment Minister, the Premier,
and the Opposition Leader, to urge them to commit to these crucial actions.
Together, we can ensure that our local governments are equipped with the tools and
funding they need to protect our communities and adapt to a changing climate. Now
is the time to make your voice heard.

Send a letter here
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New Regulations for Windfarms and other
Renewables Projects

As promised at the election the LNP Government has just made all windfarms
impact assessable which means there will be a community consultation and
submission process for all new projects effective February 3rd. 

In addition ‘State code 23: Wind farm development’ has also been updated to
include additional requirements – reflecting an Impact assessment.

Some include:

1.           Making sure wind new farm applications result in no significant loss of high
quality agricultural land;

2.           Workers accommodation associated with the construction of the wind farm
does not adversely impact on surrounding communities;

3.           Construction impacts on local infrastructure are mitigated, or if unable to be
mitigated, remediated;

4.           Social impacts are identified and addressed to avoid negative impacts on
host communities (community benefit);

5.           Decommissioning of wind farms becomes the sole responsibility of the
wind farm operator and guaranteed through bonds or financial guarantees, no
longer leaving private landowners at risk.

6.           Any disturbance to environmental footprints are rehabilitated.

DDEC along with other regional conservation groups and the QCC have put in a
submission to the consultation about renewables regulation closing on the 6th of
Feb that is available to read here. 
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SAVE THE DATE: DDEC will be partnering with other organisations to host a
Downs Community Renewables Forum on Wednesday the 26th of March 2025 to
discuss the issues with the renewables rollout and what better planning and
regulation is needed. Registration will open in a few weeks. 

Help DDEC Earn when you Return

When taking your eligible recyclable containers to a container refund point you can
donate the proceeds to DDEC by using our member number (C10571344)– that’s
twice the impact for the environment!

Glass wine and spirit bottles from 150ml to 3L are now accepted for a 10-cent
refund at container refund points across Queensland.



Upcoming DDEC Events

Join us for Less is More: Can Degrowth Save the
World Documentary Screening and Discussion

Tuesday the 18th of February from 6pm to 7.15pm
The Documentary will go for 26 minutes and will be followed by a panel with the filmaker and discussion. 
Documentary description
A group of academics and activists are questioning the possibility of endless economic growth on a finite planet
and are advocating for a bold solution: degrowth. Originating in France, the degrowth movement has spread to
places like Japan, the UK and Barcelona, taking root in academia, grassroots organisations and among
university students. The movement argues for a 'democratisation of the economy' and for collectively managing
key resources, like housing. Critics argue that opposing economic growth is impractical and warn of negative
consequences, especially for the most vulnerable. This documentary takes a look at the theory - and asks what
the practice might look like.

DDEC Volunteer Gummingarru Visit

RSVP Here
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DDEC Volunteer Gummingarru Visit

We are inviting the DDEC member group and volunteer community for a visit to
local first nations sacred site Gummingurru.

DDEC is working to take responsibility for building knowledge and awareness within
our community of First Nations issues, peoples and places. 

We also want to have a conversation about what we need to do to better listen to
and communicate with First Nations peoples when it comes to how we take action
to steward country. 

This event will include a tour, followed by some team building activities and then
meeting for lunch at a nearby pub. 

When: Saturday the 15th of February from 9am

Where: Gummingurru, 148 Old Homebush Rd, Gowrie Junction QLD 4352

The Gummingurru stone arrangement is estimated to be around 4000 years old. 

In the country of the Jarowair Aboriginal people, this site is an Aboriginal Bora (or
ceremonial) site and was used as a men’s initiation site until about 1890.

It was also a site where different tribal groups met on their way to the Bunya Nut
Festival.

In 2008 the Gummingurru land was handed back to the Gummingurru Aboriginal
Corporation (GAC). The traditional custodians now care for Gummingurru and are
reviving the cultural knowledge of this place and rediscovering stone arrangements
that have been buried in the soil.

RSVP Here

https://www.ddec.org.au/ddec_gummingurru_visit_and_team_building?e=9740d81de0a014410007235374b3e474&utm_source=ddec&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=february_newsletter&n=11
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Volunteers Needed: Withcott Koala
Tree Maintenance 
Help provide food for local Koalas in care by maintaining the Koala Tree Planting in
Withcott. First Sunday of the month from 3pm you can meet across the bridge at
Shorelands Drive, Withcott. Organised by Toowoomba Wilderness Society and
DDEC. Contact Jenny on 0429 072 555

Community Updates

PFAS Contamination in Oakey Secrecy

This is an Issue the Irrigators, the Oakey community as a whole and the economy of
the region. And everybody who drinks water or grows food in the Murray Darling.

The Irrigators Assoc (100 farms), have put a submission in to the current Senate
Committee on PFAS but they have been consistently stone-walled when they ask
for information about whats going on from Government depts and also Defence.

 



 

Council wants your feedback on the Central
Highfields Master Plan

Highfields is a thriving and growing urban hub. In the coming years, several
thousand more people will call this beautiful part of our region home.

In late 2017, Council purchased a 45-hectare area of land at the corner of Highfields
and O’Brien Roads to provide a future town centre for Highfields. The new town
centre will offer a wide range of goods, services and accommodation options to
cater for anticipated growth and the changing needs of the community.

In 2018, Council endorsed the Highfields Central Master Plan, which included three
options for the future layout and use of the land. The master planning process
included community workshops, which clearly revealed a strong desire for a
modern, accessible, connected and safe town centre.

Council has collated the community feedback and used this information to update
the Central Highfields Master Plan. The key changes to the masterplan are detailed
via the button. 

Toowoomba Region Koala Habitat Project Koala Count Project Media
TRC Youtube Channel
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dE0Eso4xjTU
Fast forward to 9.08.28AM
 
7 News Toowoomba Article
https://www.facebook.com/7NEWSToowoomba/videos/617298904015015
ABC SQ Radio Interview
https://www.abc.net.au/listen/programs/southqld-breakfast/breakfast/104832468
Fast forward to 2hr33'45"
 
Interesting to see what journalists (and councillors) prefer to highlight from our report. 
 
These general awareness efforts will become increasingly important when our community (and
councillors as our representatives) consider the implications of proposed developments in years

Find out more and have your say

https://www.ddec.org.au/r?u=gWQ1VoUZW52BTeND81zEoxdzIn3wjE7FekYExIBd3ACHCz8d4np8Ww0T170IgNWO9KF7D-wlCHIn6J2LHTS6zw-ogzWteIFISAGmokUm3D3QaRq7ZvW4x1GA89rjUrSMoPH3nbNwQyC4vIQM4kyNdAkqV0Edy8ZaQJYoyOUrBh_LsD0Be-gg-jzP6spS8_UMP04yjRAPDGtN6RSz664Cbw&e=9740d81de0a014410007235374b3e474&utm_source=ddec&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=february_newsletter&n=13
https://www.ddec.org.au/r?u=isaKNS0E0T2IXm__qq-jQG0hQ2kolslpSBvI0VUr_uEGwrQm-MPERSc6S1R50KVFAPiKixGgqU_60y1SkEKTnA&e=9740d81de0a014410007235374b3e474&utm_source=ddec&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=february_newsletter&n=14
https://www.ddec.org.au/r?u=aacW7V8CZtADqsz_epq_5U3r61kXoVtMQY1gWucLIYS48Rgygnj_TCFD6jN4r9S7IPBetFfGG4i5H6z3bYs9m4t0C34IsAq1oQrAr6nzl4g&e=9740d81de0a014410007235374b3e474&utm_source=ddec&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=february_newsletter&n=15
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councillors as our representatives) consider the implications of proposed developments in years
to come across our Region.  
 
Particular thanks to Lana Bradshaw (Pittsworth Landcare), Deb Hansen (KLAWS), Jan Clewett
& Shaen Egan (Save Mt Lofty) for your support for this deputation.
 
We look forward to helping other regional groups prepare similar council deputations. You need
to have a clear event / issue to highlight, an upbeat spin, plenty of colourful images, make the
presentation short & snappy, leaving enough time for councillors to have their input.
Chris Meibusch



Groom the 6th Highest Area for Solar
in Australia



in Australia

The 2024 Sunniest Neighbourhoods have been announced! Residents of the 4350
postcode, which is in the Groom electorate, are in the 6th Sunniest
Neighbourhood in the whole of Australia! [1]

Solar Citizens’ Sunniest Neighbourhood Awards acknowledge the communities
across Australia with the highest rooftop solar uptake. Rooftop solar is the cheapest
way to power our homes, and millions of Australians are taking full advantage of the
energy bill savings. The solar households in these neighbourhoods are not only
providing clean, cheap energy for themselves but also for their communities.

In November, we delivered the 4350 Sunniest Neighbourhood Award to Garth
Hamilton MP, your local Member of Parliament.

As of October 2024, the Groom electorate had a huge 41% of all households having
rooftop solar installed 

This is a remarkable achievement! You can firm the LNP’s commitment to
household renewable energy by writing a brief message of thanks to your
local Member of Parliament and show him how popular rooftop solar is in
Groom.

It’ll take just a few minutes to send an email thanking them for accepting the award.
To make it easy, you can send your email directly
to: garth.hamilton.mp@aph.gov.au

Your email to Garth Hamilton is best written in your own words, as Garth wants to
know that he’s hearing directly from local voters. In your email, you may wish to
include the following points:

Let Garth know that you’ve heard from Solar Citizens that he recieved a
Sunniest Neighborhood Award on behalf of residents in his electorate. 
If you already have rooftop solar yourself, let him know the impact this has had
on your energy bills.
If you haven’t yet been able to get rooftop solar, let Garth know what the
barriers have been.
And, most of all, thank Garth for acknowledging rooftop solar owners in their
electorate!

That’s all it takes, just a few minutes. And if you get a reply, we'd love if you share it
with us by forwarding to info@solarcitizens.org.au

mailto:garth.hamilton.mp@aph.gov.au
mailto:info@solarcitizens.org.au


New Birdlife Australia Project in the
Lockyer-Toowoomba Region

Birdlife Australia is launching the Lockyer Toowoomba Birds on Farms project,
which encompasses the entire Lockyer Valley Regional Council area, and parts of
the Toowoomba Regional Council.
The project is mainly (but not exclusively) focused on woodland birds.
Approximately 195 bird species in Australia rely on woodlands, and just over a
quarter of those birds are threatened or in decline. Australia has lost 30% of its
woodlands, and 75% of what remains exists on private landholdings. The purpose
of Birdlife’s Birds on Farms project is to improve populations of threatened
woodland birds by supporting private rural landholders to increase the
extent, condition, and connectivity of woodland habitat on their properties.

There are currently six Birds on Farms projects operating in Australia, the Lockyer-
Toowoomba Birds on Farms project will be the seventh, and the first in Queensland.
The first year of the project will involve quarterly scientific surveys on the properties
of interested land holders, and the second will involve habitat management plans
and plantings in priority areas. The project is being co-ordinated by Toowoomba
Ornithologist Scot McPhie. If you have a minimum of 5 hectares of woodland on
your property and are interested in being involved then please email
scot.mcphie@birdlife.org.au



Water Quality in the Condamine Basic

A presentation by Paul Webb from Water Obs.

Free Energy Audits for Farmers

The Energy Southern Queensland (EnergySQ) program will help farms understand
and manage their on-farm energy consumption and identify ways to reduce your
energy spend and carbon footprint. Any farms in the Southern Downs, Western
Downs, Toowoomba, Goondiwindi, Lockyer Valley and Scenic Rim regional council
areas can participate. Farms can either participate individually or we can work with
a ‘cluster’ of farms in a local area.

Details are available here: https://www.qff.org.au/projects/energy-sq/

We’re working on the program until next Easter so can provide ongoing advice to
participating farms as they join up for that whole period.

QFF is an independent industry body for agriculture, so we don’t sell or promote any
products or services through the program.

Download here
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National Trust Tree Registration Opportunity

Click here to nominate a tree
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Murray-Darling policy 'a $13 billion flop

Read this punchy article about the failure of the Murray Darling Basin Scheme. 

 

Blister pack recycling program

Pharmacycle is Australia’s first and only end to end recycling program for
household and commercial medicinal blister pack waste. It is the quick and easy
way to recycle empty medicinal blister packs. Best of all, it’s completely FREE to
drop off at a participating pharmacy.

After a successful trial across 100 Chemist Warehouse pharmacies in Victoria last
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After a successful trial across 100 Chemist Warehouse pharmacies in Victoria last
year, Chemist Warehouse and Pharmacycle have teamed up with Codral® to roll
out a national recycling program for blister packs around the country. 

Drop-off locations will be located in all Chemist Warehouse and My Chemist
pharmacies nationwide with Australians able to return their empty blister packs (the
packaging that pills and tablets come in) to the designated Pharmacycle recycling
bins in-store across the country.  

 

2024 Hottest Year on Record World Wide

2024 was officially the hottest year worldwide, with global temperatures exceeding
the 1.5°C target for the first time last year.The average temperature was 1.6°C
above pre-industrial levels, the highest ever recorded. In Australia, the Bureau of
Meteorology reported it was the second hottest year on record, surpassed only by
2019.
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2025 has continued the trend, with heatwaves in the southern states during the first
week of January and in Queensland last week. 

This underscores the urgent need to transition away from fossil fuels, alongside the
need for safe, weatherproof and energy efficient homes based on up-to-date
datasets. 

Renew published research last year that found that the amount of energy needed to
cool a home in Brisbane is set to double by 2050. This means that a 7-star home
built in Queensland today will score zero stars by 2090 under a severe climate
change scenario. Just imagine how hot today’s existing homes that currently have
an average rating of just 1.7 stars will be a couple of decades from now!
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Wambo Windfarm Begins Construction

From their newsletter:

The Wambo Wind Farm team have launched into the new year and realised some
important milestones for the project, with the first two of Wambo's 42 Stage 1 wind
turbines being completed last week.

The project, community, and wider region experienced heavy rain and changing
conditions to close out 2024, so it's fantastic to see construction progressing. 

Construction of Wambo Wind Farm's wind turbines will continue throughout 2025,
as will scheduled deliveries to site. 

We are committed to working with the community and our neighbours, and we look
forward to welcoming you at one of our bi-monthly drop-in sessions in Jandowae,
chatting at community events or any time you have a question or concern by calling
1800 490 475.  

Community Events



QCC Webinar: how to build
renewables better



renewables better

February 05, 2025 at 6:00pm - 7:30pm

Join us to explore the solutions to building renewable energy better, to conserve
resources, benefit communities and protect nature. 

There are solutions emerging to improve recycling of renewable energy
components, deliver lasting community benefits and improve biodiversity. Hear
about these and how you can help build the renewable energy industry we want to
see. 

1.30 pm to 4.30 pm

Sunday 2 February 2025

1.30 pm- AGM
followed by
Guest Presenter - Frances Michaels
2.00 pm

Seed Saving

Frances will encourage our seed-saving by explaining:

How to save seeds
Why to save seeds
The value of seed saving to build resilience and adapt locally to climate
change
How to save and share seeds effectively to build community resilience
Which vegetable varieties are especially suited to the growing
conditions of SE QLD gardens

A little about Frances Michaels

RSVP Here
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A little about Frances Michaels

Frances is a Permaculture Elder who first completed a Permaculture Design Certificate (PDC) with Bill
Mollison in 1985. She has taught 40 PDCs, has an Advanced Diploma of Horticulture, and a Diploma of
Permaculture Design. Frances is also a Master Gardener and is the retired CEO of Green Harvest (for 34
years).

We'll send you the Zoom link once you book.

See Humanitix for full details.
Bookings are Essential

Extreme Heat Awareness Day: take local action, join
us online and try the Hot Quiz for Cool People to
win prizes

On February 5th, we’re launching Australia’s first-ever Extreme Heat Awareness
Day with the Red Cross and other partners. We need your help to make it a
success! We've updated our website with 5 actions each for individuals,
organisations and government. You can register for our webinar sharing why we
need an Extreme Heat Awareness Day here. 

If you've got plans to be involved, reply to this email so we can include you in our
story of this huge event. 

Book here!
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Bird Photography Exhibition

Wow look at all of the effort Charles Dove put in for his ongoing exhibition at the
Engine Room Cafe. Running from 8am to 2pm until the end of December it is free to
all or take some money along and buy some beautiful posters to educate the family.
Charles will be there on Tuesdays and is more than happy to chat to you. Isn't
nature amazing? To think these are photos taken in our region.

Congratulations Charles and thank you for all you do.
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We are proud to be your voice for the environment in the Darling Downs!

Feel free to donate however as we are now DGR registered. No pressure, but it
would be great for the future of DDEC and the active community of groups now
using the centre. 

Your donation supports our important work and ensures that we can rise to the
challenges that lay ahead. All donations are now tax deductible. 

Click on the image to go to our donations page. 

Another way to support our work is to consider adding DDEC into your will to leave
a legacy for our environment. 

Darling Downs Environment Council · Australia

Include DDEC in your Will Today
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